
 
 WEST SHORE SCHOOL DISTRICT 

Lewisberry, PA 

February 15, 2024 

The West Shore School Board met in regular session at 6:53 p.m. with President Thomas presiding. 

 

The following members were present: Brent, Brinton, Cox, Davis, Kambic, Tierney, and Trone.   

 

Administrators present: Stoltz, Gay, Argot, Sanders, Unti, Butt, Fourhman, Harrison, Marshall, 

Ryan, Sheraw, and Snyder.  Solicitor:  Say. 

 

Opening Ceremonies 

 

 The opening ceremonies were led by Cedar Cliff High School 

Color Guard comprised of Senior Ben Kruleski, Junior Ben 

Irwin, Sophomore Steward Dougherty, and Freshman Chasity 

Thomasson.  Allen Middle School eighth grade flautist Samuel 

Herbert performed the National Anthem. 

 
 

  

The opening ceremonies were led by Cedar Cliff High School 

JROTC comprised of Senior Benjamin Irwin with Juniors 

Derek Cruz Andujar, Adam Raffensperger, and Andrew 

Snavely.  Orchestra students from New Cumberland Middle 

School, eighth graders Abdeljalil Lyamani and Charlotte Reed 

with sixth grader Jacqueline Cline, performed the National 

Anthem. 

 

Dr. Stoltz asked for a moment of silence in recognition of a Red 

Land High School graduate who tragically passed away. 

 

Recognition by the 

Board 

 

 Cedar Cliff High School Junior Jackson Kane read his Voice of 

Democracy speech.   

 

The Board recognized Daniel Miller, School Security Guard at 

New Cumberland Middle School, as Support Employee of the 

Second Quarter. 

 

The Board recognized Alex Peffer, Fourth Grade Teacher at 

Highland Elementary School, as Professional Employee of the 

Second Quarter. 

 

Mr. Justin Bruhn, Administrative Director for the Cumberland 

Perry Area Career and Technical Center (CPACTC), Cedar 

Cliff/CPACTC Senior Sophia Gurak, and Red Land/CPACTC 

Senior Andrew Clark shared highlights from CPACTC. 

 

Cedar Cliff High School Senior Nathan Lusk shared some of 

his school experiences with the Board. 

 

Red Land High School Senior Gavin Bloom shared some of his 

school experiences with the Board. 

 

Mr. Trone gave a Shout Out in honor of School Resource 

Officers Day and the remote work done by teachers during 

inclement weather days. 

 



 
Mr. Brinton featured the high school musical productions from 

both schools as well as the Red Land Girls Wrestling Team. 

 

Mr. Kambic provided complimentary remarks on the student 

productions, highlighting the upcoming character breakfast. 

 

Dr. Stoltz featured, Kayla Cordaro, Cedar Cliff High School 

Class of 2022, who was named the International Brotherhood of 

Electrical Workers, 2024 Apprentice of the Year.  

 

Opportunity for 

Students to Speak on 

Business Items 

 

 No students addressed the Board.  

 

Opportunity for the 

Public to Speak on 

Business Items 

 

 No members of the public addressed the Board. 

 

Minutes Motion: 

 

 

After discussion, it was moved by Mr. Kambic and seconded by 

Mrs. Davis that the minutes of the meetings held January 11, 

2024, and January 18, 2024, be approved. Motion carried on a 

roll call vote 8-0. 

 

Treasurer’s Report Motion: It was moved by Mrs. Brent and seconded by Mr. Trone that the 

Treasurer’s Report for the month ending January 31, 2024, and 

available funds of $63,550,071.54, be filed subject to audit. 

Motion carried on a roll call vote 8-0.   

Communications  Dr. Stoltz indicated the Legal Update was available for Board 

Review. 

 

Mrs. Tierney featured West Shore Foundation’s recent 

Innovation Grant winners. 

 

Mr. Brinton provided an overview of the Board Policy 

Committee minutes. 

 

Mrs. Brent provided an overview of the Finance Committee 

minutes. 

 

Mrs. Cox indicated the June Curriculum meeting would be 

rescheduled for June 19. 

 

Bills for Approval  

 

 

Motion: 

 

 

 

It was moved by Mr. Trone and seconded by Mr. Kambic that 

the Board of School Directors approves the bills as attached to 

these minutes.  Motion carried on a role call vote 8-0. 

  

Personnel  Motion: It was moved by Mrs. Brent and seconded by Mrs. Davis that 

the Board of School Directors approves Item 7.b.1. Salary 

Adjustments – Professional; Item 7.b.1a. Reinstatement(s) – 



 
Support; Item 7.b.1b. Resignation(s) – Support; Item 7.b.1c. 

Alteration(s) to Employment Status – Support; Item 7.b.1d.  

Alteration(s) to Employment Status – Extra Duty; Item 7.b.1e. 

Appointment(s) - Extra Duty; Item 7.b.1f. Approval – 

Supplemental Time; Item 7.b.2. Memorandum(s) of 

Understanding-Professional; Item 7.b.3. Approval - Substitute 

Lists; Item 7.b.4. Approval – Bus Drivers. Motion carried on a 

role call vote 8-0. 

 

Staff Attendance at 

Professional Meetings 

 

Motion: It was moved by Mrs. Tierney and seconded by Mrs. Cox that 

the Board of School Directors approves the requests for staff 

attendance at professional meetings as presented. Motion 

carried on a roll call vote 8-0. 

 

Memorandum of 

Understanding for 

Approval of Facility 

Dog 

Motion: It was moved by Mrs. Davis and seconded by Mr. Brinton that 

the Board of School Directors approves the attached Facility 

Dog Memorandum of Understanding for Megan Loomis.  

Motion carried on a role call vote 8-0. 

 

2024-2025 York 

Adams Academy 

Operating Budget 

Motion: It was moved by Mrs. Tierney and seconded by Mr. Brinton that 

the Board of School Directors approves the proposed 2024-

2025 York Adams Academy Operating Budget as presented.  

Motion carried on a role call vote 8-0. 

 

2024-2025 School 

Calendar 

 

Motion: It was moved by Mrs. Tierney and seconded by Mrs. Brent that 

the Board of School Directors adopts the attached 2024-2025 

school calendar.  Motion carried on a role call vote 8-0. 

 

Intermediate School 

Change Orders 

Motion: It was moved by Mrs. Tierney and seconded by Mr. Kambic 

that the Board of School Directors approves three Change 

Orders: 

1. Fairview Site Contract Change Order #6: $10,874.23; 

2. Fairview Site Contract Change Order #7: $33,445.81; 

and  

3. Fairview Electrical Contract Change Order #3: 

$12,381.95. Motion carried on a roll call vote 8-0. 

 

Information Items   

 

No information items were shared. 

 

Opportunity for 

Students to Speak on 

General Items 

 

Opportunity for the 

Public to Speak on 

General Items 

 

 No students addressed the Board. 

 

 

 

Mark Andrasi, York Haven, expressed support for a new 

stadium on the Red Land High School campus. 

 

 



 
Martha Bert, New Cumberland, highlighted the importance of 

showing compassion to students. 

 

Ron Chadwell, Camp Hill, asked the Board members some 

questions and encouraged them to take time to reflect before 

making decisions related to football. 

 

Larry Cox, Lewisberry, wants the project for athletics to move 

forward at Red Land High School. 

 

Julie Estep, New Cumberland, defended “The Talk” on natural 

development, indicating that it is not pornography. 

 

Sandra Gonzalez, York Haven, expressed support for the 

athletic project on the Red Land High School campus. 

 

Danielle Gross, Etters, expressed concerns that “The Talk” was 

canceled and shared concern about the delay of TEAM.  She 

also expressed concerns about the new public comment 

restrictions. 

 

Kristi Harmon, Mechanicsburg, is concerned about missing 

community members from the Comprehensive Plan. 

 

Bruce McLanahan, Camp Hill, presented a letter from Senator 

Mike Regan in support of a Red Land High School Sports 

Complex attached to the high school. 

 

Stephen Perkins, Etters, expressed support for an outdoor sports 

complex and parent rights for sex education. 

 

Matthew Plever, Etters, thanked teachers and administrators 

before sharing his support for Red Land High School’s football 

field project. 

 

Dora Polk, New Cumberland, indicated she did not want to 

cancel Byrnes Health Education Center, but was focused on her 

children.  She did express support for the Red Land High 

School Athletics project. 

 

John Rados, Jr., New Cumberland, expressed support for the 

Red Land High School outdoor field project. 

 

Casey Reed, New Cumberland, expressed concerns for Board 

Policy 908, the Comprehensive Plan, and Byrnes Health 

Education Center. 

 

Mariana Reed, New Cumberland, explained why parents have 

the right to talk to Board members and questioned the integrity 

of the Superintendent. 



 
 

Mike Reese, New Cumberland, expressed support for the Red 

Land High School Athletics Facility project. 

 

Erick Rittle, Etters, wants there to be a vote in March for Red 

Land Club Sports and Performance Training. 

 

 

Leroy Sheaffer, Lewisberry, shared his support for the Red 

Land High School Stadium project. 

 

Mike Sweigart, New Cumberland, shared his history with the 

Red Land High School Football program and expressed his 

support for home field advantage at the Red Land High School. 

 

Greg Troup, Dover, indicated Red Land High School deserves a 

home complex. 

 

Garry Wintermyer, York Haven, expressed his support for a 

Red Land High School sports complex. 

 

Kristi Alwine, Mechanicsburg, expressed concerns that an 

unsanctioned SEL program is being taught in one of her child’s 

classes.  These comments were shared with the Board in 

advance of the meeting. 

 

Joei Askey, Lewisberry, expressed concerns about the 

breakdown in the relationship between The West Shore School 

District and Byrnes Health Education.  These comments were 

shared with the Board in advance of the meeting. 

 

Judy Crocenzi, Etters, encouraged the Facilities Committee to 

tour Old Trail Intermediate and the West Shore Natatorium on 

March 13.  These comments were shared with the Board in 

advance of the meeting. 

 

Michael Crocenzi, York Haven, expressed concerns for ADA 

compliance and encouraged the District to use the Outdoor 

Facilities grant to improve ADA compliance for Red Land 

Athletics. These comments were shared with the Board in 

advance of the meeting. 

 

MaryBeth Quirin, Camp Hill, expressed her support for 

upgrades to the Natatorium. These comments were shared with 

the Board in advance of the meeting. 

 

 

 

 



 
Adjournment  There being no further business, President Thomas declared the 

meeting adjourned.  (9:06 p.m.) 

  

__________________________________ 

Dr. Ryan E. Argot, Secretary 

 


